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SYNOPSIS 
 
From AAIB Report: 
Whilst taxiing following a firm landing, the left main gear detached from the aircraft. Examination showed that one 
of the three landing gear attachment bolts had unscrewed and fallen out and the remaining two bolts had pulled out 
as the gear detached from the aircraft. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The two Safety Recommendations made by the AAIB following their investigation are reproduced below together 
with the CAA's responses. 
 
Recommendation 2007-087 
 
It is recommended that the Civil Aviation Authority reconcile the anomaly of the aircraft manufacturer's requirement 
to check the torque of the main landing gear attachment bolts on Piper PA-38 aircraft every 100 hours against the 
LAMS requirement to check the security of landing gear attachment bolts every 150 hours. 
 
CAA Response 
 
The CAA does not accept this Recommendation.  
 
The CAA has previously addressed this issue in that the approved maintenance schedule in place for this aircraft - 
CAA/LAMS/A/1999/A section 3 Para 8 - requires owners/ operators to review and embody where appropriate, 
continued airworthiness recommendations made by the type design organisations. 
 
Note: The CAA is replacing LAMS by LAMP (Light Aircraft Maintenance Programme) in the 4th quarter of 2007, 
which is applicable to all EASA aircraft below 2730kg. This further underlines the owner/operator responsibilities in 
the area of compliance with the type design organisation's continued airworthiness requirements by linking it to the 
part M.A.302 requirements for maintenance programmes. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.



 
 
 
Recommendation 2007-088 
 
It is recommended that the Federal Aviation Administration require that Piper Aircraft introduce a form of locking on 
the main landing gear attachment bolt, part number 401 511, fitted to PA-38 series aircraft. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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